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Riverview Bluffs Condominiums

2022 Merrill Lane (Office) – Bullhead City, AZ 86442 - Phone 928-754-4253
2013 Annual Members Meeting

Riverview Bluffs Clubhouse, Saturday, January 19, 2013
Minutes
The meeting was called to order by President, Terry Welch, at 10:00 a.m. 
Board of Directors in Attendance: Terry Welch, Bob Cook, Denise Kolm , Altamae Byers and Mac McCown were present. 

35 Members signed-in as present, which constitutes a quorum (at least 11 Units must be represented to constitute a quorum).
Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Reports
1. President’s Report of 2012 Activities by Terry Welch
a. The Board in accordance with the Rules & Regulations voted to increase the Association Dues from $160 to $175 in order to provide funds for escalating expenses. This became effective on January 1, 2013. 
b. Building 9 was painted for a cost of $9,920, which completes the eighth building that has been repainted since the original construction.  
c. The upper pool decking was resurfaced.  
d. Roof repairs were made to the garage building.
e. The parking area had the cracks sealed, the existing paving seal-coated and the parking lanes restriped.   
f. The entrance gate was reconstructed to function more securely and more effectively.   
g. The annual updating of the Rules & Regulations was conducted.

h. A new contract was initiated with SuddenLink for cable, internet and telephone service, which will result in a saving to the Association. It was also mentioned that WIFI Hotspot service is being developed in the complex. Details can be obtained from George Simon with Newedge Technology at 928-763-3445.

i. It was mentioned that the foreclosures within the complex are down, which will help our financial position. 

j. Although the pigeons have been a concern to our owners/tenants, it was decided by the Board not spend funds for any special services to alleviate the problem. Instead, it’s was emphasized not to feed the animals and, in fact, violators may be fined.

k. A job for resurfacing of the lower pool has been approved for $3,300 and the work will commence in the 1st quarter of this year.  
l. It was announced that the annual audit will be conducted this year by an independent accountant as is required every three years.  
2. Accountants Report of 2012 Activities by Donna Smith
a. Donna announced that the 2011 annual audit had been conducted and everything was found to be in good order. She complimented Helen for the fine job she is doing in maintaining the Association’s records. 
b. She provided the 2012 report of income and expenses, which showed the total income to be $223,394, while the routine expenses were $179,120 and the capital improvements, were $30,637. The remainder of $13,637 was placed in the reserve fund. 

c. It was announced that the annual audit would be conducted by an independent auditor as is required every three years.  
New Business

1. A motion was made by Jody Clark to dispense with reading the minutes of the 2012 Annual Meeting. Terry Work seconded and the motion passed. Kitty Young made a motion to approve the minutes. Walter Sartisohn seconded and the motion passed. 
2. The ballots showed that the 2013 Budget passed with 28 approving and 5 rejecting. 19 didn’t cast a vote.   
3. The election results showed the following five members receiving highest number of votes; Bob Cook 40, Altamae Byers 38, Max Reese 35, Bruce Allen 34 and Terry Welch 31. 
Member Discussions
1. Henry Crisler questioned why there was an increase in the monthly HOA fees. It was mentioned that additional funds were needed to maintain the property value of the complex. It was also mentioned that the Bluffs have the lowest fees in the area.   
2.  Walt Sartisohn had a question about the operation of the entrance gate. Information was provided about the enhancements that have been provided with the recent upgrading of the system. Helen is available to provide detailed information.
3. Terry Work questioned the maintenance being done around the upper pool area; specifically there is a loose rail exiting the pool and a small gas leak in the area of the pool equipment.  He was also concerned about the debris around the enclosures. 

4. Rebecca Hopkins inquired about the rules regarding the use of BBQ’s located on the patios. Information will be obtained from Fire Department for clarification and a policy will be developed at the February Board meeting.  
5. Curtis Homberger questioned whether anything could be done to reduce the vibration coming from the a/c units on the roofs. He was advised that Bryan has been putting mounting pads on the unit, but it’s also planned to have an A/C technician to look at the installations as well.  

6. Max Reese questioned why the irrigation piping is exposed in some locations of the complex. 

7. Mickey Byrd brought up the problem with puddling of water on the building entrance ways and walkways. 

8. John Tarcsay questioned why more maintenance isn’t being performed in the area of the lower numbered units. 

9. Jody Clark advised the group that the citrus fruit shouldn’t be picked until it’s ripe as it won’t ripen off the tree. 

10. Terry Welch mentioned that approximately $3,000 is being saved annually by not heating the upper pool during the winter months. 

11. Denise Kolm asked about the refurbishing of the Recreation Room. She was advised that the Board is planning to address the specific details at the Board meeting in February as this is one of the designated projects for the year.  
Adjournment 
Mack McCown made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Steve Carroll seconded and it passed. The meeting adjourned at 11:40 a.m.
Respectfully, 

Bob Cook, Secretary
